
**Draft** NPA Board Meeting Minutes 4/9/24 
 
Location: NPA High School, Rm 2 
Members present: Dr. Bob Ziemer, Jim Hilton, Becca Hall 
NPA Board Resource: Dr. Michael Bazemore 
HCOE Liaison: August Deshais 
Board Secretary: Letty Podesta 
Guest: None 
 
The meeting was called to order at 4:04 pm.  
 
 
Public Comments 
No Public Comments were made. 
 
Reports and Discussions 
 
The board reviewed the March consent warrants. 
 
The board reviewed the previous meetings minutes. 
 
The board briefly discussed college acceptances. Michael Bazemore reiterated that all Seniors 
have received packages from a school of their choice.  
 
Michael Bazemore informed the board that HCOE annual site visit will take place on April 29th. 
HCOE officials will visit the school, classes, and will ask questions and audit files.  
 
Michael Bazemore reported that first exams will take place on the 25th and 26th. Students are 
eager to attend review sessions. CAASPP testing will be conducted on computers and IB/AP 
testing will be on paper.  
 
Michael Bazemore reported that the Annual 8th grade trip will take place on June 2-4 and the 
high school Ashland trip will take place on May 23rd-25th. Donations can now be made directly 
on the NPA website under the donation tab.  
 
The board acknowledged student excitement for the upcoming Cotillion Ball, during which 
students will showcase formal manners and ballroom dancing skills. 
 
The senior graduation will be held on June 1st at 2pm. The 8th grade Reflections Ceremony will 
be held on June 5th.  
 
Micahel Bazemore reported that spring parent evenings were being completed this week. The 
junior parent evening is being held tonight and the senior evening will be held Thursday. Parent 
evenings are a good opportunity for parent input/feedback on prioritizing community needs.  



The board discussed the staffing formula for 2024-25. Information for employee medical 
benefits is being compiled to present to the board at its next meeting. 
 
 
Action Items 
 
Jim Hilton moved to approve the March consent warrants. Bob Ziemer seconded the motion. 
The board unanimously approved the motion.  
 
Bob Ziemer moved to approve the previous meetings minutes with minor changes. Becca Hall 
seconded the motion. The board unanimously approved the motion.  
 
 
The meeting was adjourned at 5:16pm. 


